Annual report of Shrawley Village Hall Trustees for 2023

The hall continues to be the regular meeting place for many village organisations and also the fortnightly location of the pizza van!

Various maintenance jobs have been completed during the year including the repair of the rails outside the front door, replacement of bathroom taps with push on/off ones after a very expensive water bill when taps were left on not once but twice for over 24 hours. In addition the dishwasher had to have an expensive repair.

The Bluebell Walks last May were very successful and more than £3300 was distributed to the Ukraine Disaster Relief Fund (majority share), Parkinson charities and the Church. There are no organised walks this year but it is hoped they will return next year.

The Village Hall is pleased that the History Society have started free talks in the hall about the history of the village. First was in February and next will be in June, the intention to have one every quarter. The Trustees are happy to provide the hall for free for this and help with set up and refreshments as they believe these sort of events are great for the villagers to learn more about Shrawley and also meet each other.

There have been some changes in personnel this year.

Our booking clerk retired and we are delighted that Naomi Thomas has taken on this role and also the cleaning of the hall. She is now fully up and running and doing a great job.

John Lee, Pauline Lee and Marie Tucker stepped down as Trustees in January. The Trustees would like to express their thanks to them for their many years of sterling service for the hall. Vanessa James is presently Acting Chair, Tracy Gorrod Acting Vice Chair and together they are sharing Secretarial duties. We are delighted that four more Trustees are joining the Committee – Nick Latchem, who will also be Treasurer, Mark Jackson, Julia Jackson and Andrew Ashworth. With a new team in situ the Committee is enthusiastically moving forward and looking to introduce a new programme of events at the hall whilst also bringing in improvements to the maintenance schedule and the overall management of this important village asset.

The Trustees would like to build a closer relationship with the Church and Parish Council and to unite to put on more joint events for the benefit of all. 

Vanessa James, Acting Chair

